


Judge Pape asked if this was a long or an average list of contracts. Ms. Jennings said it was about average
compared to previous years.

5. Consider Amending FY 2022 Budget to Incorporate Unused FY 2021 Project Funds

Betty Voights, Executive Director

Richard Morales Jr., Director of Emergency Communications
Mr. Morales told the board some projects are stifl underway from FY 2021 and there a few projects for
which CAPCOG has not been billed. He requested about $1.49 million be carried from FY 2021 to FY 2022
which included $142,141 for the regional backup center’s finish out, $242,256 for purchasing Burnet
County Dispatch Consoles, $535,574 for a Caldwell County radio tower project, and $566,000 for installing
a secondary connectivity project in Hays County.

A motion was made by Commissioner Dockery to amend the FY 2022 budget. Mayor Hughson seconded
the motion. Judge Pape said this was a routine practice and called for a vote. The motion passed
unanimously.

6. Consider Approving Purchase of Aerial Imagery

Susan Cooper, GIS Program Manager

Andrew Hoekzema, Director of Regional Planning & Services
Mr. Hoekzema recommended purchasing aerial imagery for the entire region from Surdex Corporation
and that the rate for acquiring the imagery would be the same as the previous year. Surdex is the same
contractor that flew the imagery for the last several years, but in previous years, the imagery was
procured as part of the Texas Natural Resource Information Service Strategic Mapping Program. Mr.
Hoekzema also mentioned Surdex can virtually host the aerial imagery for a cost which was included as an
option in the proposed contract. He said CAPCOG would decide later whether to host the imagery with
Surdex or locally.

A motion was made by Mayor Hughson to approve the purchase of the imagery. Council Member Heath
seconded the motion. Commissioner Dockery asked when the imagery would be ready. Mr. Hoekzema
told him around June or July. Judge Pape called for a vote, and the motion passed unanimously.

Commissioner Shea asked how the price was different than previous years. Mr. Hoekzema said the price is
the same; it is just being purchased differently since CAPCOG did not organize other jurisdictions to share
in the purchase since their pricing no longer represents a savings.

7. Consider Approving GIS Contract
Andrew Hoekzema, Director of Regional Planning & Services

Mr. Hoekzema told the board that the region is getting close to having all counties meet the Next
Generation 9-1-1 (NextGen9-1-1) mapping requirements. New contracts between CAPCOG and the
counties for GIS work would include new address point and street centerline tasks that will better manage
NextGen9-1-1 and its call routing, these tasks also include additional work for county boundary line
accuracy. Since last year’s contracts were extended to December 31, the new contracts would be for three
of the four fiscal quarters and begin January 1, 2022 and go to September 30, 2022,

A motion was made by Commissioner Shea made to approve the contracts. Mayor Pro Tem Nelson
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

8. Consider Approving Appointments to Advisory Committee
Deborah Brea, Executive Assistant

There were no appointments,

9. Staff Reports
Betty Voights, Executive Director
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